
 

 
 
 

 

Leeds Leeds Leeds! 
Mr Childe writes:  
As part of their GCSE course, our Year 11 Geographers participated in a fieldtrip to Leeds on 
Thursday. The purpose of this trip was to collect primary data for their fieldwork investigation to 
answer their Enquiry Questions about ‘changes in a major UK city’, which will be then used to 
write a report back in the classroom. This report will then be used to prepare students for their 
Paper 3 examination next June. 
 
The first part of the day involved students undertaking land use surveys, pedestrian counts and 
Environmental Quality Surveys at five sites across the city centre. Each group of students used a 
map of the Central Business District to locate find contrasting streets, and collected data that 
will be used to provide evidence to answer their Enquiry 
Questions. 
 
Following a lunch break, where students visited the 
Christmas Market and some of the other delights that 
Leeds has to offer, the students collected data at three 

more sites as they 
walked from the CBD, 
through the inner city 
along the River Aire, 
and out to the inner suburb of Holbeck 
 
Throughout the day, the behaviour of the students was 
impeccable, with high-quality data being collected that will 
support the writing up of their enquiry after the Christmas 
holidays. 
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Some students will see changes to the scheduling of timetabled lessons in 
the new year. This is to allow us to re-allocate the classes of departing 

teaching staff in a way that enables the strongest provision. Please contact 
Mr Dunne with any queries/issues: dunnea@bedalehighschool.org.uk  
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Middle East Assembly 
 
Earlier this half-term, we were delighted to welcome into school Jonathan Taylor and Sami 
Hussein from an organisation called, “Middle East Education” to deliver an extended assembly to 
all Year 11 students during PSHE about the ongoing conflict in the Middle East between Israel and 
Hamas in Gaza. 
 
Despite the war dominating the news headlines for the past few months, the origins and reasons 
behind why it is taking place are not widely understood. Jonathan is a member of the Jewish 
community, and Sami is a member of the Muslim community in London. Together, they provided 
a balanced, unbiased account of the historical, political, social and economic context that 
surrounds the conflict. The presentation was very powerful, and definitely provided students 
with an opportunity to reflect on what is happening in the Middle East. 
 
The presentation, ended with a Q&A session, and with the message that the goal of achieving 
peace in the Middle East was the aspiration for the vast majority of people living in this area. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 students 
should now have 

completed the online 
form (in the email sent 

by NYBEP) that 
provides details of 
their intent work 

experience placement 
next July. Please 

contact Andy Childe 
with any questions: 

childea@bedalehighsc
hool.org.uk  

Year 10 and 11 
students going to 

Iceland in March 2024: 
 

The deadline for the 
full balance to be paid 
is Friday 12th January 

2024. 
 

Thank You  
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Golf Club Champion 
 

 We are delighted to share the wonderful 
golfing achievements of Jaicob Saunders, 
Year 9, with you all.  
 
Last weekend was the Bedale Golf Club 
Presentation Evening. Jaicob has worked 
hard on his golf all year and has been 
rewarded with several trophies and medals. 
In particular, one was awarded for winning 
the club championship (36 holes) and 
another was for best ‘eclectic’ score (the 
combination of the best score for each hole 
over the year.) 
 
We are all so proud of his commitment to 
practising and competing. 
 
Jaicob is just one of many students 
excelling in sport - both for the school and 
beyond. It is lovely to see the success that 
comes from all of this hard work, and thank 
you to parents for sharing it with us. 
 



 



 
 

 

 
 

By 
Sophie Allanson 

Yr 10 
 

 



 



 
Attendance Makes a Positive Difference 

To All Aspects of School Life  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you are concerned 
that your child is not 

attending school 

enough, or worried that 
they are regularly 

missing days, please 
contact us for a friendly 
chat so that we can help 

you and them overcome 
any barriers to being in 

school. We know how 
difficult this situation 

can be for some families 
and have lots of helpful 
ideas…it starts with a 

conversation. 
Tel. 01677 422419  

(Ask for Pastoral, Mrs 
Hayes, or Mrs 
Woodward) 

Or email: 
admin@bedalehighscho

ol.org.uk and just ask 
for someone to contact 

you. 

Uniform Issues? 
 

We have a good stock of spare uniform that 
is clean and ready to wear. Please contact 
the pastoral team if you are struggling to 

buy a replacement issue as we can 
sometimes offer an item through school. 
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What’s Coming Up at BHS? 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

DATE EVENT AUDIENCE 

15th 
December Rewards Event Eligible Students Yr 7-11 

20th 
December Reports home to parents For Year 11 students 

22nd 
December 

End of Term Rewards 
Assemblies 

All Students 
(School finishes at normal time 

on Friday) 

23rd 
December 
to 7th Jan 

Christmas Holidays 
(School Closed) All Staff and Students 

8th Jan Training Day 
Staff are in school…students 

remain at home! 

9th Jan Return to School All students, all year groups 

15th Jan 
Primary Enrichment Day: 

Science and DT 
Primary School visitors and 

student Subject Ambassadors 

18th Jan 
Parent Evening  
(Face to Face) Yr 11 students and parents/carers 

24th Jan Reports to Parents For Yr 10 students 

Keep an eye on the changes and updates to events as this 
table will be updated weekly. I hope that it gives parents 
and carers an idea of the fantastic range of opportunities 
and events that are available to BHS students. We firmly 

believe that the happiest students are the busiest students 
– the ones who take advantage of the experiences we can 
offer them…please encourage your child to get involved! 



Mental Health Signposting 
We have now been awarded the NY Healthy Schools Silver Award!  
Please visit our updated Mental Health and Wellbeing section on the 
school website: Mental Health and Wellbeing at BHS  

Further Information 
In our area, there are a range of national and locally-funded support forums for children and 
young people which are now embedded, including: 
https://thegoto.org.uk/ The Go-To Website – the home of wellbeing and mental health 
in North Yorkshire. The website helps young people find the right help and support to 
stay well, whatever is happening in their life.  

 

 
Childline - free, confidential, anonymous 24/7 service for 
anyone under 19 in the UK with any issue including emotional 
and mental health. 
YoungMinds  Textline – free, 24/7 text support for young 
people across the UK experiencing a mental health crisis, with 
texts answered by trained volunteers supported by 
experienced clinical supervisors 
Buzz Us Text Messaging Service  – confidential advice, support 
and signposting from a wellbeing worker within one working 
day via text for young people aged 11-18 across North 
Yorkshire and York. 
Self Harm help: Here you can see a link to the YoungMinds 
website and a guide aimed at supporting parents who have 
children who may be self-harming. It is a useful and user-

friendly guide which include further ideas for help: 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/self-harm/  

There is further information – including health professionals' referral forms – on NHS North Yorks 
CCG Website . 
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Compass Buzz Us Service for 11-18s 


